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Commentary: Barriers to concordance with antidiabetic
drugs—cultural differences or human nature?
Trisha Greenhalgh

British Indian and British Pakistani patients think that the prod-
ucts of the pharmaceutical industry are potent and may do
harm. They do not want to take any more tablets than they abso-
lutely have to. They discontinue their tablets if they have major
side effects. They distrust doctors who stand to gain financially
from prescribing particular drugs. They use creative strategies to
titrate the dose of their drugs to the lowest that they consider
works.1 In all these respects, the sample reported here has more
similarities to than differences from the indigenous British
population, and indeed most other groups studied in relation to
medicine taking.2 3

That said, this study is no less important than it would have
been if the authors had detected a set of perceptions and
attitudes that were unique to British South Asians. In terms of
action points for practice and policy, however, I disagree with
these authors that the way forward is to focus primarily on
cultural differences. Instead, I would have preferred them to link
their findings more closely with the extensive evidence base on
medicine concordance, defined as “agreement between the
patient and the health care professional, reached after
negotiation, that respects the beliefs and wishes of the patient in
determining whether, when and how their medicine is taken, and
the primacy of the patient’s decision [is recognised].”2

Key prerequisites for concordance are (a) a power sharing
consulting style, in which the clinician engages with, acknowl-
edges, and gives appropriate weight to the patient’s values and
goals; (b) open discussion of all options, which requires explicit
seeking out of the patient’s perspective rather than second-
guessing; (c) adequate information for decision making, which in
turn depends on both information sharing by the clinician and
adequate health literacy in the patient, as well as an understand-
ing by the clinician of the beliefs and perceptions that are driving
the patient’s choices; (d) a fair balance of discussion (with the cli-
nician doing as much listening as talking); and (e) adequate
time.2–4

Of course, when caring for patients across a cultural divide,
especially when the patient has limited proficiency in English,

many of these prerequisites are harder to achieve. Lawton et al
rightly emphasise the key role of the bilingual health advocate in
this regard, but it is important to note that this role is not merely
to translate instructions from doctor to patient but to explain the
patient’s perspective (and encourage the doctor to take it on
board). The patient’s level of health literacy—that is, his or her
capacity to obtain, interpret, and understand information about
health and healthcare services, in any language—may be more
important than “culture” in explaining beliefs about drugs that
are highly discordant with those of Western healthcare
professionals.4

As Lawton et al imply, a high policy priority should be to
develop effective education programmes that tackle basic
ignorance about the nature, course, and management of
diabetes, and to deliver these in the full range of ethnic
languages. In the words of UK secretary of state John Reid, “The
more capable everyone is of understanding the issues that relate
to their own health, the more they will be able to take responsi-
bility for their own health—whether taking the right course of
medication or knowing what a good diet is.”5
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